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Sister Parish Mission Statement:  To become part of the unfolding Kingdom of God by building a family relationship uniting 
Prince of Peace Catholic Community and Nuestra Senora de las Mercedes of El Progreso, Honduras, based upon our common 
Catholic faith, mutual love, interdependence and solidarity. 

The full newsletter and more pictures are online.       Visit https://www.popplano.org/sister-parish 

Hogar Suyapa  amd Nutrion Center 
News 

News from POP Sister 
Parish Ministry 

 

       Hello Everyone,  
     We are excited our first 
scheduled trip to Honduras is full! 
They will leave on July 26, so please 
include them in your prayers for a 
safe and fulfilling adventure. We will 
be anxious to hear their wonderful 
stories. 
     We also have a date for the Jesuit 
fundraiser. Please put  Nov. 11 on 
your calendars for the Fun Run! 
They did an amazing job last fall and 
we are looking to include many 
more from POP this year. The funds 
go directly to the Hogar and 
Nutrition Center and really help to 
cover the increase in day-to-day 
costs. 
     As always, thank you so much for 
your support and prayers for our 
brothers and sisters in Honduras. 
~~Dave & Linda Waggoner 

Maria Isabel Milli with her medal 

Dear brothers and sisters 
    We just received a baby named María Isabel.  She is a newborn 
baby who came to give us happiness and joy. 
     And great news…..Our beautiful miracle of love,  Milli, was 
chosen in her grade at school as the best runner to compete with all 
the children selected as the best runners in the entire school. We 
are proud of this girl who from the beginning, accompanied by 
God, said yes to life. At Hogar Suyapa we are happy to see her 
succeeding every day.  
     Thanks so much Prince of Peace for continuing being in the 
lives of every children in Las Mercedes. 
~~Liliam Elisa  

Nutrition Center Update 
     We continue the work of rescuing lives, 23 children live in our 
center.  Thanks to our good collaborators. we are now air-
conditioned. 
      Nutrition Las Mercedes Príncipe de Paz says see      you soon 
to Isabela Burgos, who suffered in our center for eight months 
until June 26. Returning home with her parents and we are satisfied 
with the work that together with you is possible.  
     We also welcome home Fanny Vigil.  She is 7 months old with 
malnutrition and we are happy to help. God bless you.  (picture on 
page 2)  ~~Alicia Velasquez  

Isabela Burgos 
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Sister Parish Steering Committee: 
 

  David and Linda Waggoner 
    Kri McGinnis   
  Julie Messner                           
  John Stich                          
 

Sister Parish Meetings: 
Meetings are open to everyone. We invite you to join us the second Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m.—St. Katharine’s Hall. Come 
see how you can be part of this rewarding ministry!  

214-679-8261 and 214-679-8262 
972-380-5505 x 172 
972-742-9931  
972-732-7704 
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